
A zoom meeting was held on the 19th of March 2021 at 8.00pm, present were Llyr Jones, Wyn Jones, 

Generys Roberts, Helen Jones, Eryl Evans, Gethin Jones and councillor Peter Lewis. 

Minutes were read and signed as correct. 

Audit -  The Annual Returns have been signed and finalized by the external Auditors.  One comment 

was that we need to address is the fact that we hold a substantial amount of money in the account, 

the Clarke will note in the next audit that the money is the sale of the school house and is kept to be 

used ‘for the benefit of the whole community of Llanfihangel’ for future use. 

Hope House – letter of thanks for our donation of £100.00. 

Cerrig y Drudion Education Foundation – letter asking if we would like to contribute towards the 

fund – donation of £100.00 given. 

Conwy Borough Grant Work Play – no correspondence received on the grant we applied for yet. 

Conwy Borough Council – Yearly rental of the toilets  - £1.00 has been paid by D.D. 

Lelo Skip hire – invoice for the skip we had back in December  - £312.00. 

Welsh Water – invoice for the use of water/sewage for the toilets - £55.58 has been paid by D.D. 

Conwy Borough Council – Precept  £1600.00 (last payment for 2020). 

Clerks wages – were paid £1200.00 

HMRC – PAYE  were paid £300.00 

Brenig Wind farm Grant – The community Council have apply for a grant towards the fencing of the 

football field. 

Alan Davies – the Clarke to ask if he is willing to cut the two cemeteries again this year. 

Eifl Roberts – the Clarke to ask if he is willing to plant some flowers in the village again this year, 

donation of £100 given towards the cost and up keep. 

Internal Auditor – The Clarke is to ask if Teleri Jones is willing to do the auditing again this year. 

Defibrillator – New pads have been replaced by Tomos Hughes and also he has kindly found some 

funding to place signs and stickers for the kiosk. 

Skip –  Another skip to come in May. 

Re payment of VAT - £82.00. 

Unllais Cymru – membership fee - £32.00 to be paid. 

New Cemetry – The hedging needs to be cut the Clarke to ask Alan Davies to do the work. 

Clr Peter Lewis - stated that he has added the road by Bryn Gwrgi, Berth Lwyd and Cae Lloi for re 

surfacing,by council. 

The meeting ended at 8.45. 

  

 


